

VERMONT ARCHAEOLOGICAL SOCIETY

February/March 2015

The Vermont Archaeological Society Electronic Newsletter

Greetings!

Call for volunteers

During the month of April 2015 the VAS will be assisting the Bixby Memorial Library museum room catalog project. The Bixby Library is located at 258 Main St. Vergennes, VT. The focus of this work is the inventory of Native American artifacts. Thousands of Vermont pre-contact artifacts are in this collection.

The scope of work involves measuring, weighing, photographing, data entry and labeling artifacts. VAS participation will be limited to Saturdays April 11, 18, 25 from 10 A.M. to 1 P.M.

Space is limited so the number of participants must be limited to a maximum of six individuals. If you are interested in helping out please contact Al Oliver <u>aloahtsi8@aol.com</u> or call (802) 324-6328. Please get in touch soon if you are interested, even if you are only available for a limited participation.

- submitted by Alden Oliver

Issue: VII-2

Spring Meeting Save the Date

The VAS Spring Meeting will be held on June 6th at the President Calvin Coolidge State Historic Site in Plymouth Notch.

The program is currently under development. The full agenda will be available soon.

Please save the date and plan to join us at one of the state's most important historic sites.

New Web Site

The new VAS Web site is now under development. We hope to have it up and running in a few weeks.

We apologize for the problems on our current site and look forward to an easy and glitch-free transition.

Reminder

All memberships renew at the beginning of the new year. You can either download the membership application from our Web site or use the form attached to this newsletter, Please include your address and email so we can update our membership list.

Membership Application 2015 All VAS memberships are renewable as of January 1st.

Membership Application/Renewal

When renewing please include address, telephone number, and email even if you are a long-time member. We are trying to assure the accuracy of our records.

	New	Renewal	Address Change
Name:			
Address: _			
City/Town:		State: Zip	o:Country:
Phone:			
Email:			
Category (please circle one):		
R Individua	al-\$15 F F	amily-\$25	SE Senior-\$10 (65 or over)
ST Studen	it-\$10 (must be ful	l-time; include photo	ocopy of student ID)
C Contribu	ting-\$50	L Life-\$250	P Philanthropic-\$1,000
IN Non-pro	fit Institutional-\$25	i P For-pi	rofit Institutional-\$50
Make check (US Funds) payable to: The Vermont Archæological Society Mail to: PO Box 663, Burlington, VT 05402-0663			
You may print and mail this form to the address above or you may download an application here .			
NOTE: The VAS does not sell the use of its membership list. However, we occasionally allow its free use by select organizations with announcements of specific interest to VAS members.			
Anyone wishing a membership card, please include a stamped, self-addressed envelope.			

Officers and Board 2015

President

Brennan Gauthier brennan.gauthier@state.vt.us

Vice President

Alden Oliver aloahtsi8@aol.com

Secretary

Christie Ertel
christie.ertel@gmail.com

Treasurer

Georgeana Little
rgtle@stoweaccess.com

Board of Directors

Yvonne Benney Basque ybbasque@gmail.com

Jacob Clay jclay1776@gmail.com

Brigitte Helzer bahelzer@gmavt.net

Shayna Lindquist shaynalind91@gmail.com

Shirley Paustian sphavetrowel@comcast.net

Niels Rinehart niels rinehart@hotmail.com

Sarah van Ryckevorsel sarah.van.ryck@gmail.com

Journal Staff

Niels Rinehart
niels rinehart@hotmail.com





Georgeana Little

Vermont Archaeological Society